
Preparations for the effects
of El Niño

Department of Social Welfare and Development (DSWD) Secretary
Rex  Gatchalian,  via  video  call,  and  Disaster  Response
Management  Group  Assistant  Secretary  Diana  Rose  S.  Cajipe
spearhead the meeting with the Field Offices on Tuesday, April
25, in preparation for the anticipated impacts of El Niño in
the country.
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